
 
  

 
 
 
 

Government extends certain timelines to ease compliances 
 
The Central Government, in continuation of its commitment to address the hardship being 
faced by various stakeholders on account of the Covid-19 pandemic, has, on consideration 
of representations received from various stakeholders, decided to extend timelines for 
compliances under the Income-tax Act, 1961 (hereinafter referred to as “the Act”) in the 
following cases, as under: 
 

 Time limit for intimation of Aadhaar number to the Income tax Department for 
linking of PAN with Aadhaar has been extended from 30th September, 2021 to 31st 
March, 2022. 

 
 The due date for completion of penalty proceedings under the Act has also been 

extended from 30th September, 2021 to 31st March, 2022. 
 
Further, the time limit for issuance of notice and passing of order by the Adjudicating 
Authority under the Prohibition of Benami Property Transactions Act, 1988 has also been 
extended to 31st March, 2022. 
 
Notification no. 113 of 2021 dated 17th September, 2021 has been issued in this regard and 
can be accessed at www.incometaxindia.gov.in . 
 
Please contact for any query related to this mail to Mr Rishabh, Research Associate at 
rishabh@phdcci.in, with a cc to Dr S P Sharma, Chief Economist | DSG at 
spsharma@phdcci.in and Ms Kritika Bhasin, Research Officer at kritika.bhasin@phdcci.in, 
PHD Chamber of Commerce & Industry. 
 
   
  
  

 

 Warm Regards, 

Dr S P Sharma 

Chief Economist | DSG 
PHD Chamber of Commerce and Industry   
PHD House, 4/2 Siri Institutional Area 
August Kranti Marg, New Delhi-110016, India 
Tel: +91 49545454  
Fax: +91 11 26855450 
Email: spsharma@phdcci.in   
Website: www.phdcci.in 
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